
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

LETTER FROM THE HEADTEACHER 
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
 
I hope this week’s newsletter finds you well and you enjoyed yesterday’s glorious sunshine.  At about 7KM into the Town and Gown 10K in 
Oxford on Sunday, I even thought that perhaps it was a little too hot! 
 
Year 6 End of Key Stage Two assessments: 
Last week year six pupils completed statutory assessments in English Spelling Punctuation and Grammar, Reading and Mathematics over 
four days.  We are beyond proud of all our pupils for showing incredible maturity, engagement and resilience.  They embraced the week with 

enthusiasm and positivity.  They should be rightly proud of themselves.  My thanks to all staff involved in making the week run smoothly. 
 

 
Behaviour Policy Parent Working Group update from Mrs Hipwell: 
A huge thank you to the parents who attended the final parent working group.  We have been discussing ways to ensure parents are aware 
of our approaches to behaviour in school and how to support this at home.  From September we will have a monthly bulletin in the 
newsletter outlining approaches to behaviour, strategies we are teaching and supporting, and links to interesting pieces of research. 
 
There was a useful discussion around communication to parents and engagement of parents with school events and workshops.  Whilst 
assemblies and performances are always well attended, workshops are often not.  Workshops are the ideal time for teachers to share 
curriculum content, teaching approaches, engagement techniques as well as an opportunity for parents to see inside classrooms and 
absorb the environment.  We hope from September, to see a higher level of engagement with these events. 

 
In the last meeting we discussed parents sharing information about their child with SLT members on the gates.  There has been a good 
uptake of this facility and it has meant that staff are more aware of levels of sleep, if a child has refused breakfast or if there has just been a 
rushed morning.  These small pieces of information can help staff to engage children with their learning and support them as the day 
begins. 
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Finally, we discussed communication from school.  This is an area that we have focussed on recently as a school with the introduction of 
ParentMail.  The weekly newsletter contains various pieces of school information, and the office are amazing at sending out reminders or 
updates.  To receive all of this, please ensure the office has you registered and that you have it loaded onto your phone with notifications 
switched on. 
 
Automated External Defibrillator (AED) and Paediatric Basic Life Support (BLS) training: 
There has been a great response from parents for the upcoming AED and Paediatric BLS sessions.  There are a few spaces left on the AED 
session this Friday, Paediatric BLS is now full. 
 
BLS with an AED – Friday 19th May, 1.15pm to 2.30pm.  To book your place, please click here: https://forms.office.com/e/TXmXJTrmgd 
 
As previously shared, The British Heart Foundation (BHF) supply the equipment to run these sessions, in addition to training thousands of 
young people each year with the RAH campaign. As you know I completed the London Marathon supporting the BHF team in April.  Huge 
thanks to all parents that have contributed to the fundraising.  So far we have raised £2220 which is super.  Particular thanks to local 
businesses, Flowers Estate Agents and Allen Associates for once again generously supporting our school’s charity work. There is still time to 
show your support for this important initiative, thank you in advance.: https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/christian-mcguinness3 
 
Creative Arts Week: Week beginning Monday 22 May 2023  
This year’s Culture and Creative arts week is being coordinated by Mrs Christie who has 
been working behind the scenes to put together an array of exciting workshops and 
experiences for the children to take part in.  We will be welcoming into school some 
visitors who will work with the children over the week on a ‘Carnival’ theme, which will 
include samba drumming, samba dancing, costume design and making – including masks and head dresses.  We are also welcoming a local 
mosaic artist into school who will work over the week with the children to design and make a ‘Coronation’ themed mosaic plaque in 
celebration of King Charles III.  It is going to be a very exciting week with children exploring the meaning of Carnivals around the world and 
why they are celebrated.   
 
A ParentMail will be sent out very soon with further details and a request for donations towards the cost of the week – which I am sure you 
will agree will be a wonderful opportunity and experience for our children. 
 
Nut free school: 
Can I remind everyone please that we are a nut free school. We have a number of children with nut allergies so it is very important that 
pupils do not bring anything into school which contains nuts. Thank you for your support with this. 
 
Thank you as always for the continued support you give to our school, it is always very much appreciated and hugely valued.   
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Christian McGuinness 
Headteacher 
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Safeguarding Children Updates: 
 
What to do if you have concerns about a child 
If you have any concerns about a child relating to Safeguarding, please get in touch with one of our Safeguarding Leads immediately by 
contacting the school directly on 01993 812209 or by email safeguarding@woodstock.oxon.sch.uk. 
 
If you are unable to speak to a member of our Designated Safeguarding Team at school and have a safeguarding concern, please contact the 
Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) directly who will be able to advise you. 
If you have a concern about a child, please call MASH on 0345 050 7666.  
 

Fun with the Hedgehog Club for all the family 
Available to book on the website today: 
May half term activity days for 5–12-year-olds 
 
The first dates for summer activity dates (more dates coming soon) 
Summer term of The Hedgehog Club at Cogges for children from crawling to 4 years 
old 
 
Book your outdoor fun today at www.thehedgehogclub.co.uk  
 
Any questions do get in touch with Mandy on thehedgehogclub123@gmail.com    
 
Collective Worship Weekly Theme 
 

 
Our World 
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Weekly Online Safety Guidance: 
 

 
 



 
 

Weekly Mental Health & Wellbeing Guidance: 
 

 
 


